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THANKS FOR JOINING US AT KINGWOOD!

Sundays 


9:00 am - Worship (in-person and streamed online)

     During Sunday Morning worship there is an attended nursery for ages 0-2. Children’s 

     Worship (ages 3-2nd grade) is in Kingwood Station and dismissal is before the message.


10:30 am - Bible classes for all ages


5:00 pm - LifeLinks (small group meetings, various locations)


Wednesdays 


5:00 pm - Adult textual Bible class


5:30-6:15 pm - Wednesday night fellowship meal


6:30 pm - Bible classes for all ages

———————————————————————————————————————————————

If you are interested in learning more about baptism contact Jeff Brown.


If you want to find your place in the Kingwood family contact David Vaughn.


Kingwood co-sponsors AGAPE Christian Counselor, Nathan Jernigan, M.A. Licensed Senior 
Psychological Examiner and Licensed Professional Counselor, Stones River Business Center, 
2159 N. Thompson Lane, B-2,  896-1305

FROM THE PREACHER’S DESK

October 8, 2023

      


    We begin our first four-week intensive classes this morning and I hope that 
each of you will take the time to invest in one of these four-week journeys. David 
Vaughn, with some assistance from his education team, has worked very hard to 
line these offerings up and I know that you will be blessed by the one you choose. 
I love this format that has been put into place. I think it is a great idea, once a 
quarter, to offer these brief classes designed for specific reasons. Take a look at 
the offerings this morning and join us in one of these intensives. I think you will be 
glad that you did!


     I want to thank Brett for preaching last week. As always, he did a great job. It is 
such a blessing to me to have guys that can step right in and continue the series 
of lessons that I am preaching. Honestly, at other places when the preacher is 
gone, a series pauses. For continuity sake, it is a blessing to be able to keep it 
going while away. Thanks Brett, you did well! I also want to thank David for 
teaching for me two Wednesdays in a row! The first was on the spur of the 
moment as I have been struggling with some vertigo, something I had never 
dealt with before. The second was a planned absence for fall break. David 
stepped in both weeks and continued our study of Hebrews as well as the study 
of John in Waypoint. David always does a good job and I am very appreciative. In 
my opinion, we have a tremendous staff here at Kingwood and I am so blessed to 
be a small part of it. I thank God for this church, our leadership, and our staff. The 
staff gets along well and is a blessing in my life. 

     

   

Welcome To Worship

Welcome, Announcements, and Call to Worship 


Song: Victory In Jesus


Song: Just A Little Talk With Jesus


Prayer 


Song: I Stand In Awe


Song: Behold Our God


Communion Thoughts


Song: Gratitude


Communion - Bread


Song: I Love You Lord


Communion - Cup & Offering


Song: All To Us


Dismiss Children’s Worship


Song: To Him Who Sits On The Throne


Message


Song: Living Hope


Shepherd’s Blessing and Prayer


Song: These Are The Days Of Elijah




PRAYER LIST

Hutchins Shepherding Group

Shirley Hix is now home from rehab.

Laurene Ray is in Stones River Manor rehab.

Lyles Shepherding Group

Ann Zimmermann will have knee replacement 
surgery Wednesday, October 4.

Peck Shepherding Group

Terry Broome, father of Michael Broome, had a 
biopsy to test for possible cancer and is awaiting 
results. Jeff Hanke, cousin of Michael Broome, is 
in the hospital for severe pneumonia.

Seigenthaler Shepherding Group

Norman Kennedy is continuing to have balance 
issues and possible bronchitis. He has been 
referred to follow up with his cardiologist.

Welker Shepherding Group

Jean Woodall is in SRM rehab, room 5322.


Continue To Remember 

Virginia Black, Cindy Brindley, Kimberly Cantrell, 
Mark Carrell, Ray & Shirley Carter, Jackie Coke, Ken 
& Betty Cothron, Bobbie Davis, Joel Donnell, 
Dorothy Fann, Jim & Judy Lee Green, Shirley Hood, 
Pamela Kennedy, Sue Kennedy, Benny Livingston, 
Betty Martin, Billye Nance, Jan Owens, Avelina & 
Van Pulido, Beth Reynolds, Kay Reynolds, Margaret 
Ryan, and Faye Toombs.


ANNOUNCEMENTS

Our love and sympathy are extended to Jimmy & 
Brenda Smith on the passing of Jimmy’s brother, 
Johnny Smith. Services were Monday, October 1, in 
Clay County.


The Kingwood congregation is invited to celebrate 
the 90th birthday of Billye Nance Saturday, 
November 11, f rom 2-4 p.m. at AdamsPlace 
Magnolia Room. The family requests cards but no 
gifts. Please include a family or self photo and any 
memories with her you may have. Cards may also 
be placed in the basket at the Welcome Center.


Address Change:

Marie Christian has temporarily moved in with 
her grandparents, Freelin & Barbara Tolbert. 2687 
Memorial Blvd, Murfreesboro 37129.

Week of October 1, 2023

A.M. Worship 310 Budget $21,541.00

Bible Class 214 Contribution $18,180.00

Online 53 Variance -$3,361.00

Wednesday 116 YTD Variance $5,564.43

Trunk of Treats will be Sunday, October 29, from 
5:00-7:00 p.m. We will eat and play games in the 
fellowship hall at 5:00, and then start the trunks 
at 6:00. We will have our annual chili cook-off 
again this year! Hot dogs and chips will be 
provided. Scan the QR code above to sign up to 
attend (so we can get a count for food), decorate 
a trunk, help with games, or bring food (desserts 
or chili). Invite your friends! We are inviting the 
families at Northfield Elementary, so we need 
lots of decorated trunks!


WAYS TO SERVE

Food Pantry needs: Canned spaghetti sauce, 
spam, ravioli, canned beans (white, pinto, & black)


Doors of Hope volunteers for October 9 are: 
Janine Bell, Jean Pope, Alyssa Waldron, Brenda 
Burkhart, and Shirley Hurst.


October Sunday Transportation: Susan Welker


There are just a few more weeks for our Annual 
Coat Drive! Bring new or gently used coats for 
children (K-12th) to the main foyer. Cash/checks 
can be given to Pat or Cindy Hughes, or dropped 
in the blue lockbox outside  the church office.


The Darren Welker SHF’s 3rd annual adult co-ed 
softball fundraiser event is this Saturday, 
October 14. If you are interested in joining 
Kingwood’s team, sign up at Sign Up Central.


Kingwood will be hosting a free car wash for 
Northfield Elementary families Saturday, 
October 28. If you would like to volunteer, sign up 
at Sign Up Central.


Prison Ministry: There will be a volunteer 
orientation at the Rutherford County Adult 
Detention Center in November (need instructors 
Tuesdays from 7-8 p.m.). It is also time to start the 
annual Volunteer In-Service training for the 
Workhouse. Please sign up at Sign Up Central.


Portico requests the following items for their 
Baby Boutique and Newborn Packets: baby 
toiletries, size 4 & 6 diapers, wipes, nice lotion, 
shower gel, bath bombs, and/or blank journals. 
Please place donations at Donation Station and 
label “Portico”.


Northfield Elementary is in need of the following 
items for economically disadvantaged students: 
socks, toothbrushes, toothpaste, hairbrushes, and 
detangler. Please place donated items in the 
school bus at the back of the auditorium.


Tonight we will have Game Night in the teen 
room from 5-7:30! Dinner will be provided. Invite 
a friend! 

The Fall Retreat signup is on linktree on the KSM 
website. The deadline to sign up for the Fall 
Retreat and get a shirt is October 25. 

https://linktr.ee/bvz889

Upcoming Events:

• October 8 - Game Night

• October 15 - KSM Devo

• November 10-12 - Fall Retreat

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

We’d like to extend a huge Thank You to our 
Safety & Security team! They are always quick 
to respond to any crisis that arises and keep our 
church family safe!


This week’s Wednesday Night Meal menu is:  
gourmet & keto sloppy joes, homemade fries, 
roasted sweet potatoes, salad bar, and dessert.

Serving at Kingwood

October 8 October 15

Prayer John Zimmermann Paul Mongold

Communion Shane Reese Ken Malone

Offering 
Counters

Jason Lane

Mark Wrye

Brad Gardner

Lynn Burkey

https://linktr.ee/bvz889

